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Beyond Tariffs: US Beef Industry Eyes Australian Market Amid Talks  
 

Australian beef exporters are bracing for potential disruption as the United States considers imposing tariffs on 
agricultural imports  including Australian beef  from 2 April 2025 (U.S. time). 

According to Michael Whitehead, Executive Director of Food, Beverage and Agribusiness Insights at ANZ, while no 
formal rates or exemptions have been confirmed, the uncertainty is already affecting confidence among 
Australian processors and producers. 
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Beyond the threat of tariffs, US beef industry groups are expected to push for greater access to the Australian 
market  a move that the Australian industry has consistently opposed due to biosecurity concerns. 

trade negotiations. 

 

If US demand for Australian beef declines, cattle prices  particularly for categories supplying lean manufacturing 
beef  could come under pressure. 
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If US tariffs reduce Australian exports, alternative markets such as Japan, South Korea, and China could offer 
opportunities. 

percent of its beef imports from Australia, South Korea 45 percent, and China 17 
percent. However, competitors like Brazil, New Zealand, and Argentina are also well positioned to capitalise on any 
disruption in US trade flows. 
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